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NURSERY & NEST

Newsletter No 1
October 2018
Dear Parents and Carers
Important term dates for your diary

Wednesday 17th Oct – Wear it Pink or Red Day an opportunity for staff and children (if they wish), to wear pink or red for the day and raise money for Cancer charities.
Wednesday 17th Oct. Tea and Stories in the Park next door – a chance to get to know other Homerton families at this informal fun event, (weather permitting).

Friday 19th October – CLOSED Training Day
Monday 22nd Oct – Friday 26th Oct (inclusive) Half Term (Holiday club is available but please book in soon).
Wednesday 31st Oct – Fireworks for the nursery school children (a few children may visit from The Nest), this event takes place during the day and is just for children and staff. 
Wednesday 7th Nov 7.30-8.45pm – Parents Evening for all Nest and Nursery parents with a presentation on Playing and Learning at Homerton. The presentation will be at 7.30-7.45 pm in the Rainbow Room, followed by visits to classes to talk to your class staff from 7.45-8.45pm. 
A very warm welcome from all of us at Homerton to all our new families and a welcome back to our returners.  This is the first of our regular half termly letters.  

We hope that your child is settling into the new routines, quickly and happily.  Some children settle well and then have a little setback.  Don’t worry, this is perfectly normal and it is important for you to remain calm and consistent in your approach (even though you may be crying inside!). Do take advice from our staff – they have years of experience in settling children. 
Wear it Pink or Red Day –Wednesday 17th October

Wear it Pink/Red Day is a fundraising event supporting Breast Cancer Research.  Please could you consider making a donation?  We are asking everyone (children, staff and parents!) to 
wear pink or red on that day to help raise awareness.
Tea and Stories in the park event 17th October 4.00-5.00pm
This will be a chance to meet other families and children.  Please bring a picnic tea and blanket for you, and your family, and come and enjoy some Autumn themed stories from our visiting story teller Marion Leeper. Please keep your fingers crossed for dry weather!
IMPORTANT FOR YOUR CHILDRENS’ SAFETY!
When leaving the Centre, please be vigilant about not letting other parents/carers children out through the front door. Please DO NOT let your children press the green exit button in order to keep them safely in the centre.
Charlie

You may have seen our caretaker, Roy and his dog, Charlie.  Charlie helps to look after Homerton.  He is a PAT dog (Pets as Therapy) and is trained to work with adults or children who have fear of animals.  Do ask for information on this, or dog training in general, if you are interested, as Roy is a superb dog trainer! Please ask Roy first before going to see Charlie. Roy and Charlie welcome visitors on a Tuesday morning between 8.45 and 9.15am when they will be sitting at the end of the corridor outside the Rainbow Room.  On other days Charlie is in the boot of Roy’s car from 8.30 am but can still have visitors to wish him a ‘Good Morning!’
Website

Do look at our website for more information about Homerton. You might like to see our calendar of events for the year:  http://homerton.cambs.sch.uk/nursery-school/term-dates/
You also might like to look at the Learning at Home page:
http://homerton.cambs.sch.uk/learning-development/learning-at-home/
Here you can find our downloadable song sheets of the songs that we sing most often so that you can also enjoy them with your children.

We also send out regular emails through the year to notify you of any upcoming events. If you would like to add anyone to our email list please email our office with the address of the person you would like to add e.g. a grandparent or childminder who regularly picks up your child from Homerton.

Chicken Pox and other Illnesses!
If your child is ill please always phone Homerton.  If your child gets chicken pox, measles or any infections or contagious illness, please phone the Centre immediately.  If your child is not well for any reason it is a good idea not to ask them if they would like to come to Homerton, best to decide for yourselves as they are unable to know how they will feel later. If in doubt please phone in for advice.

All sickness and diarrhoea cases must be kept at home for 48 hours after the last bout of illness; this is to stop the spread of infection.
Holiday Club - October half term Monday 22nd  Oct – Friday 26th Oct. Don’t forget to book Holiday Club now, it does get full!  See Melody Wright for details, or ask at the office.
Holiday club does need to be booked separately if you wish your child to attend during the holidays.
Children and Parents Library for Nest and Nursery parents
We are fortunate enough to have a well stocked library for both parents and children. 

You are welcome to browse the library and borrow books.

Please sign out any book you borrow:

Red file for borrowing parenting books is on the parenting bookshelf.
Green file for borrowing books for children is on the top shelf above the non-fiction library books section.
Please remember to return books to the correct place on the shelves which are arranged alphabetically by author’s surname. Also remember to sign the red or green file to show they have been returned.

We also have ‘Story Sacks’ for loan. You can see these hanging up in the far corner of the library above our bilingual books. Story Sacks celebrate a ‘core story’ that all the nursery children are becoming familiar with in their classrooms. They may love to share these with you so please do borrow a sack to take home, signing it out in the green file and returning it within a week or so.
The Nest also uses a ‘core’ story but these vary  depending on the children’s favourites at the time.
There are also some support sheets for parents in a yellow file on the parenting book case on popular topics such as toileting, behaviour, sleep etc. These are Homerton’s Top Tips! They are based on many years of experience and evidenced based parenting programmes. You may help yourselves to these.

We all love our library and sharing books with children, please do help us to keep it tidy as it gets plenty of use!

Parents Library 
We are always looking for new, or nearly new, books on parenting. The topics that seem particularly popular are; healthy eating and nutrition, managing children’s behaviour, sleep and toileting, baby care, child development and pregnancy and birth. If you have any books on these topics that are in excellent condition and that you are willing to donate please do bring them to the office. They will be gratefully received! 
School Fund

Shortly you will receive a letter explaining how we use our school fund and asking if you would very kindly contribute a small amount that helps us to provide extra curricular activities for your children e.g. the running of our allotment, cooking activities, events such as the ‘animal experience’ or ‘Stories in the Dark’, that visit annually.  The fund goes directly to the children’s activities and provides for experiences that we would not otherwise be able to offer. 
Travelling to the centre
As you have already experienced parking is almost impossible outside Homerton! We all find this difficult and need to work together so that we do not upset our neighbours or each other. 

If at all possible please cycle or walk to Homerton as the greener and healthier option. Families, and staff, park in Glebe Road and walk through the passageway by the allotments to Holbrook Road (next to House number 48). It is essential to avoid parking across neighbours’ drives, (including in Glebe Road), or on the yellow lines outside school, even if you think it’s only for a minute. You never know when someone needs to move their car and we need to respect that this is their right of way. Police do visit Homerton looking at parents’ parking and will ticket where necessary. 
Please also be mindful of young children running in and out of Homerton, if you are reversing into a space please proceed very slowly.
If you cycle to school, we do have storage for children’s cycle helmets in each class.  If your child comes in a buggy you can park it outside under the roof overhang. The office has combination locks to secure your buggy.  We have to keep the lobby clear as a fire exit.
Thank you for reading this and helping us to be respectful to each other and our neighbours. 
Finding out about your child’s learning - Special Books

Over the year you will hear about ‘Special Books’. These are the books in which we record some of your child’s learning and development. The Special Books belong to you and your child and you are able to keep them at the end of the year. The children love to share them with the staff and each other. They browse back over time remembering experiences and achievements. You are more than welcome to take your child’s Special Book home but please do remember to bring it back to Homerton so that we can continue to build on it. We encourage you to add to your children’s Special Books. You are welcome to add photos/drawings from home/comments of things your child has done and particularly enjoyed. The children love to share these with staff and it helps us to get to know your children even better.

Parent Volunteers
If you have any spare time and would like to volunteer in class to read stories with the children, do a craft /cooking activity, play a musical instrument, or similar, the staff and children would love you to come in and do this.  Just talk to your class staff to arrange this. We are also looking for someone to run an informal singing/music group if you fancy that?  If you prefer outdoor activities we also have an allotment and the ‘Old Orchard’ garden.
Allotment – Help Needed

We have a school allotment on the passageway between Holbrook and Glebe Road.  To enable the children to get regular visits to the allotment we need parent helpers to come with us. If anyone is able to give a couple of hours of their time regularly that would be fantastic. If anyone would also like to help with the general upkeep of the plot with digging, weeding etc we would be very grateful. Please speak to your class staff if you feel this is something you would like to get involved in.
Old Orchard – Help also needed!

We are lucky enough to have a hidden ‘Old Orchard’, garden through our car park where the children can undertake ‘Forest School’, type activities such as searching for mini-beasts or den building.  We like to take the children regularly but again need parent helpers to come and assist with small group activities. If this is something you would like to get involved in then speak to class staff. 

Class Parent/s to start a WhatsApp group
We are looking for a parents in each class to start a WhatsApp group in order that parents can easily arrange social events for their children after Nursery. If you are interested then please speak to your class staff, myself or Rinchen Ato who is one of our parent governors. 

Parent Governor needed
We will be looking for one more parent governor to join the Governing Body this year.  We are especially looking for someone who might have a financial, marketing or HR background but other talents also welcome!
If you are interested we would love to hear from you so do come and see me to find out more.
Centre Activities
Messy Play Tuesdays 9.15am – 10.45am
A group suitable for the under 5’s with plenty of creative and sensory experiences taking place indoors and out at Homerton. Do come along and join in – cost £2.00 per family.
Mobile Phones

We have an e-safety policy that prohibits the use of mobile phone in the centre. Using a mobile phone is against our safeguarding policy because of the potential misuse of child images. If you do need to make a call could you kindly make it just outside the front entrance. We apologise for the inconvenience but are sure you understand the children’s safety comes first.
Owlets/Holiday club phone number

Please ring the main office number 01223 508766 if you need to contact Owlets.
Rudolph Cards & Mugs for Christmas
Before half-term we will be sending out a piece of card for your children to create a drawing at home. Each child can create their very own unique festive design which can be printed on mugs or cards making perfect presents for family and friends. All information will be attached to the card that goes home, but your child’s design will need to be back with us by the 7th November in order for them to be ready in time for Christmas. 
We hope your child has a wonderful year at Homerton. If you have any concerns at all, or have any questions about anything, please do not hesitate to see myself or your class staff.
Best wishes
Alex Pearson 
Head of Centre
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